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December 1, 2020
Rockford Township 

Regular Meeting Minutes


Call to Order 
Chairperson Beise called the meeting to order 7:50 p.m. at the Rockford Township Hall.  Present were Supervisors Beise, Eckblad, McDougall, Kjome, Clerk McDougall and Crew Miller.  Supervisor Deitering was excused.
Agenda
A motion was made by Supervisor Eckblad and seconded by Supervisor Kjome to approve the agenda as printed.  Motion carried unanimously.  

Meeting Minutes 

A motion was made by Supervisor Eckblad and seconded by Supervisor Kjome to approve the November 5, 2020 meeting minutes as printed.  Motion carried unanimously.  
Maintenance Crew - None
Continued Items 
Public Comment - None
New Items 
December 1, 2020 Planning Commission Recommendations 
A motion was made by Supervisor Eckblad and seconded by Supervisor Kjome to approve the Planning Commission recommendations for December 1, 2020.  Motion carried unanimously.
606 Halsey Ave. SE – work in Township right-of-way

The Town Board the culvert that was installed along the existing culvert and noted it needs to be removed from the existing driveway culvert.  The Township ditch and slope must be restored the way it was previously.  If the property owner would like to get another driveway access, the Board needs a driveway permit prior to any work being completed.  The Board noted that another access might work on the northeast side of the property but not next to your current driveway.   Clerk McDougall will send a letter to the property owner.
Township Assessor Contract for 2022 and 2023 with Wright County

A motion was made by Supervisor McDougall and seconded by Supervisor Eckblad to approve the Assessor contract from Wright County for 2022 and 2023.  Motion carried unanimously.
Full Time Wages 2021 – Pay Plan

The Board discussed wages for full time and part time employees.  A motion was made by Supervisor Kjome and seconded by Supervisor Eckblad to approve a pay increase for part time workers from $21 to $23.75 per hour and full time employees move 3 steps on the pay plan starting January 1, 2021.  Motion carried unanimously.  
Resident discussion for bituminous on Gillard Ave. SE, 3rd St. SE and Garrison Ave. SE

Supervisor McDougall discussed residents wanting a bituminous roadway on Garrison, 3rd and Gillard.  The Board noted these roads were not on a list for future bituminous.  Supervisor McDougall will work with the residents if they want to move forward on their own.  
Supervisor Kjome – Informed the Board and Clerk another ash urn should be ordered for the side of the building.
Supervisor McDougall – None
Supervisor Eckblad – Discussed updating the road spreadsheet.
Supervisor Beise – None
Clerk McDougall – None
Funds Report – Through October 31, 2020
A motion was made by Supervisor Kjome and seconded by Supervisor Eckblad to approve the Funds Report through October 31, 2020.  Motion carried unanimously.  

Review of Bills 
A motion was made by Supervisor Eckblad and seconded by Supervisor Kjome to pay 2020 claim #3097 to #3151 in the amount of $164,811.65 including payroll. Motion carried unanimously.
Supervisor Eckblad motioned to adjourn at 8:44 p.m.
 ________________________________________________ Date: ________________

Dennis Beise (Chairperson)

________________________________________________ Date: ________________

Rachelle McDougall (Clerk/Treasurer)
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